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Trundle Central School 
Newsletter  A school that provides a 

professional, stimulating and 
challenging learning 

environment 

Principal 
Mr John Southon 

 

Head Teacher Secondary 
Mr Gerry Capell 

 

Assistant Principal 
Mrs Fiona Sanderson 

 

APC&I  

Mrs Leanne Budd 

 
 

Reminders 

 
This Week: 

 

Gobondery-Narraf 

Cricket Trials 

Tuesday 15/2/22 

 

 

Next Week: 

 

Western Access 

Camp 

Year 11/12 

Wednesday - Friday 

23/2/22 - 25/2/22 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

P&C 

President 

Mr B Kerin 
 

Vice President 

Mrs H Orr  
 

Secretary 

Mr G Capell 
 

Treasurer 

Mrs J Randall  

Secondary Age Champions: Harry Budd, 

William Taylor, Aliethea Stokes, Kayden 

Charlton-Little and Jessica Morgan. 

 

Primary Age Champions: Hailey Bolam, 

Thomas Sanderson, Mackenzie Bolam and 

Cameron Strudwick.  

Last Friday, we held our annual 

swimming carnival.  

 

The students’ behaviour was 

exceptional and overall it was a 

fun and enjoyable carnival.  

 

Mitchell finished first with 617 

points and received the P&C 

house shield. Well done! 

 

Pictured: The house captains 

William Taylor and Miranda 

Barnes with the shield.  

 

 

 
More photos on 

p. 7-8 

mailto:trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.trundle-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 

                                               Telephone: (02) 68921303        Fax: (02) 68921184        Email:  trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
                                                School webpage – https://trundle-c.schools.nsw.gov.au   Facebook - www.facebook.com/TrundleCentralSchool  

Page 2 Term 1  Week 4 

Principal’s 

Message 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I am responsible for keeping every child who 

attends this school and employee safe. I aways act 

with an abundance of caution, especially during 

COVID outbreaks. This is because of the 

demographics of our community. Trundle will lose 

many community treasures if an outbreak of 
COVID enters the hospital or Brookview units. 

 

Children do not suffer from the symptoms or side 

effects from COVID as much as adults. They are 

transmitters to others, however. It absolutely 

amazes me a few vocal people find the thought 

process of keeping children safe challenging. It is 

also disappointing many of the current vocal 

Facebook warriors would struggle to even find 

Trundle on a map. I will explain, not apologise, for 

the decision made in consultation with executive, 

to exclude parents and spectators from this year’s 

swimming carnival: 

 

• In the week up to the 9th of February, 2 days 

before the swimming carnival, Parkes our 

major service centre had 165 new cases of 

COVID. Parkes and Trundle have had 

outbreaks of COVID consistently during this 

outbreak also. I cannot believe our 

community is immune from infection 

considering the number of people 

commuting every day or because the venue 

is open air. 

• Every adult working for the Department of 

Education is vaccinated and undergo rapid 

testing weekly. I cannot guarantee members 

of the parent body or community attending 

the carnival have this standard of community 

responsibility.  I decided I was not willing to 
accept this level of risk to your children and 

the community.  

• The layout of the Trundle pool is common 

entry, toilets, and canteen. If parents were 

placed in a separate area, they still would 

meet children from other families in these 

areas of the pool. Also, placing parents or 

community members in one area, many of 

which would not normally have social 

contact with each other is creating an 

environment for community infection rather 

than a COVID prevention strategy, I believe.     

• Over the last two years considerable face to 

face learning has been lost because of 

widespread or localised spread of COVID. 

Considering the above points, the school 

should do everything within our capacity to 

reduce this risk of cases in the school.  

• The current educational setting for this 

school is no un-necessary visitors. It is an 

absolute contradiction to enforce this rule 
on school campus, but then allow parents 

and community members at the carnival. The 

feedback I have had from other schools and 

venues is, it has been very difficult to 

encourage appropriate adult social distancing 

at carnivals. One school even reported 

parents and community members entering 

the marshalling area despite clear 

instructions not to. I believe this is totally 

unacceptable considering the current COVID 

outbreak. 

• Our school had exclusive access to the pool. 

The advice received from Department of 

Education and Health is, if schools have 

exclusive access to the pool the 

condition of no un-necessary visitors 

applies. It is at the discretion of the principal 

to vary this condition. I have decided not to 

vary this condition. I also point out that the 

no parent and spectator condition has been 

on the school Facebook page for a 

considerable period (first days of school) and 

was in our newsletter.  

• I do not manage other school communities. I 

will not be influenced by the vocal few or 

people making personal attacks. I ask the 

school community to always be aware of 

extra agendas behind some people’s 

comments. 

• People outside the school community have 
questioned the wording of my intention to 

call police if people refuse to leave the venue 

when directed. This is normal school 

practice if a person enters the school against 

the COVID setting or school policy and  
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   and refuses to leave. This has been my 

stance for a considerable period. I did not 

write parents will be arrested for attending 

the carnival. This was a convenient 

inflammatory interpretation by people 

pushing an agenda. 

• Prior to the carnival I received credible 

information that a member of the Trundle 

community was intending to attend the 

carnival with the sole intention of causing 

disruption. My direct information in the post 

and strong stance I believe reduced the 

chance of this occurring. Again, it is my 

responsibility to keep your children safe. 

 
I need to make decisions for the whole school. I 

am very sure many of the people criticising me for 

having the courage and level of care to exclude 

parents and spectators from this carnival would 

also be extremely critical if an outbreak occurred 

in the community linked to the carnival.  

 

Every student who attended the carnival should 

be proud of their effort and participation. The 

atmosphere of the carnival was happy and calm. 

This was especially throughout our High School 

students. I sometimes wonder if a small 

percentage of parents place unnecessary pressure 

upon children to achieve. Maybe trying to improve 

their self esteem by living through their children, 

rather than allowing young people to acknowledge 

that participation, fitness, and fun is always the 

primary goal of school sport. Our students should 

also be proud of the condition the pool was left in 

as pool management did not have to pick up any 

rubbish or return furniture after the carnival. This 

must be a rare occurrence after a school event.  

 

It has been an outstanding start to the 2022 

school year. I think the best in my 33 years of 

teaching. Students are extremely settled across 

the whole school. This allows all staff to focus on 

achieving our school’s three strategic directions.  

 

These are: 
• Literacy and Numeracy development 

- Increasing the number of children in the 

top two bands of NAPLAN. 

- Increasing the number of Aboriginal 

students in the top three bands of 

NAPLAN. 

- Implementing our Literacy and     

Numeracy whole school plan. 

 

• Positioning our school as a leader in 

pastoral care and services to the 

community. 

- Providing the pastoral care services that 

are lacking within the town. 

- Providing a venue for health or pastoral 

care professionals to service the whole 

community.  

- Increasing awareness of youth mental 

health. 

- Providing students with the strategies to 

cope with periods of poor mental health. 
- Providing numerous pathways to 

success at the individuals student’s level. 

These are often outside the confines of 

the traditional classroom structure. 

 

• Improving the instruction and delivery of 

stage 6 (11/12) programs. 

- Improving HSC results. 

- Video conference delivery. 

- Professional development for teachers. 

- Provide numerous alternative pathways 

through Yr 11/12. 

 

We are well advanced towards achieving these 

strategic goals despite the challenges of COVID. 

This year we can have guest speakers back in the 

school for essential curriculum reasons and 

programs. Students will be exposed to many 

additional pastoral care programs, especially in 

promoting positive mental health, drug and 

alcohol awareness, road safety and building and 

maintaining positive peer relationships. 

 

Your school has numerous quality remedial 

programs for students struggling with curriculum 

access. Our current plan maintains this focus, but 

also directs considerable resources to those 

students in the middle and upper bands of the 

school. Our goal is to give these students the 

strategies, skills and self confidence to improve 
Literacy and Numeracy and reach their potential. I 

write self confidence because it is often a lack of 

confidence rather than ability that holds children 

back. 
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Over the last two years we have allocated 

considerable money and staff time to converting 

the library from a traditional passive space to an 

active enquiry-based learning hub delivering 

STEAM. This is Science, Technology, Engineering, 

Art and Mathematics. The work done by the 

STEAM team consisting of Mr Lynn, Mrs 

Sanderson and Mrs P is outstanding. This space has 

transformed the library. This team is also creating 

a mindset that encourages innovation in the 

classroom which I believe is essential for academic, 

social, and cultural growth. Every teacher in this 

school is allocated an additional $1000 for 

innovation to provide experiences for children not 

readily available in Trundle.  
 

Our school has developed strong relationships 

with cricket clubs in Sydney. The outcome of this 

partnership is a considerable stock of quality 

cricket gear to give away. This will occur this week 

or early next week. In fourth term we will run 

coaching clinics using professional coaches and 

players for our students.  

 

Children should attend school each day the school 

is operational for a whole day. Children can only 

miss school for illness, or a reason accepted by the 

principal. This school has an outstanding 

attendance rate across all years. Indeed, last year 

we had over 30% of our students attending 100% 

of the time. This year again students achieving 

100% attendance will go into a draw for a JB HiFi 

voucher to the value of 200 dollars. This does not 

mean a student cannot be sick. This is justified 

absence. What it does mean consistent attendance 

and effort will be rewarded. 

 

The school gym has been added to the regular 

playground duty roster. Over the holidays 

significant work was completed to make the 

school gym a more functional educational space. 

There is considerable evidence to support the 

positive educational and health benefits of physical 

activity. Staff have also observed during the 

COVID lockdown the physical fitness especially 
endurance of many children has declined. I thank 

staff for giving our older more mature students the 

opportunity to self-refer to this program.  

 

Last year we subsidised driving lessons for 

students. This was an acknowledgement of the 

cost of young people obtaining professional tuition 

and a recognition that a licence is essential for 

employment or further study when you live in 

Trundle. This year we are enquiring about an 

instructor coming out to Trundle for whole days 

to give students lesson concentrating on those 

students in Year 12. This is a very expensive but a 

service to our community. This year we will also 

be booking the Rotary driving simulator. This 

machine simulates various driving conditions 

making young people aware of the level of danger 

associated with poor decisions such as drink 

driving and speeding. 

 

Last week I was reminded of two pieces of advice. 

One from a local legend who is unfortunately 
suffering poor health now. He told me do not 

worry about what people think in Trundle because 

the same person who is patting you on the back 

one day is kicking you in the backside the next. Ian 

Anderson the best Principal I ever met told me 

only take criticism from those you trust for advice. 

Wise words from two vastly different but equally 

good people. 

 

John Southon 

Principal 
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House Captains 
Congratulations to the following students who were elected by their peers to be house captains.  

Mitchell:  

 
 

Oxley:  

 
 

Swimming Carnival 
What a lovely day was had by the students at our annual swimming carnival. We started the day with 

the judging of the best dressed competition. Congratulations to Laney Cantrell and Thomas Sanderson 

from Oxley and Kayden Charlton Little and Brock Penny from Mitchell who won their categories.  
Exceptional student behaviour, sportsmanship, house spirit and enthusiasm were all on display at the 

carnival. A special congratulations to the following students who were Age Champions: 

 
    

Also, congratulations to the following students who broke records on the 

day. 

Thomas Sanderson -11 years 50m freestyle, Senior Primary 50m backstroke, 

Senior Primary 50m butterfly and All Age Primary 100m freestyle 

Harry Budd -16 years 100m freestyle 

William Taylor -17 years 100m freestyle and Senior Secondary 100m 

butterfly  

 

Once again it was good to see and hear the Kinder/1/2  students in the baby 

pool swimming and dancing up a storm under the guidance of Ms Downes 

and Mrs Bridger.  

 

Before the presentation, we held the ‘One armed race’ which started back in 

1997. This event is for secondary, and the winners were Harry Budd and 

Aliethea Stokes. 

 

This year Mitchell finished with 617 points and Oxley 435. As a result, 

Mitchell came away with the win and were awarded the P&C house shield.  

Thank you to Ash Farrar for providing such a wonderful faculty, where we 

can hold our carnival, Tracey Farrar for running the canteen and past student 

Hamish Sanderson who was the Lifeguard.    

Captains William Taylor and Miranda Barnes 

Vice Captains Aliethea Stokes and Paddy Williams 

Captains Blair MacDonald and Laney Cantrell 

Vice Captains Harry Budd and Jennet Dorman 

  GIRL BOY 

Junior Primary Mackenzie Bolam Cameron Strudwick 

Senior Primary Hailey Bolam Thomas Sanderson 

Junior Secondary Jessica Morgan Kayden Charlton Little 

Senior Secondary Aliethea Stokes William Taylor and Harry Budd 

Sports News  

mailto:trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Nugget’s 

Golden Nuggets 

 

Brain teaser  
from Nugget 

 
You bought me for dinner but 

never ate me. What am I? 

 

(Cutlery.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

200 golden nuggets to all the students who 

attended the swimming carnival. Your effort and 

behaviour were excellent making this an 

outstanding event. 

 

150 gold nuggets to Miranda Barnes. You are 

always smiling and your effort at the swimming 

carnival along with all the house captains was 

outstanding. 

 

150 gold nuggets to all the Trundle Central School 

staff. Your friendly interactions with the students 

have established such a positive environment in our 

school. This was very evident at our swimming 

carnival. 
 

150 gold nuggets to Miss Ranger and Ms Rush for 

driving the improvements in room 14. Southo has 

even put his shorthand into his long pocket for new 

carpet. 

 

200 gold nuggets to our parent community for the 

outstanding presentation of your children. The 

uniform is excellent.  

 

150 gold nuggets to Mr Burley and Mrs Budd for 

obtaining their light ridged licence. This gives the 

school more options for excursions once this 

COVID goes.  

 

150 gold nuggets to Kristy from Parkes Shire. It 

does not matter how hot and dusty you are after 

mowing, you still wave and have a smile.  

 

250 gold nuggets to the members of the 

community who took part in the Golf Club 

working bee. The club looks amazing for Southo’s 

25-kilometre power walk each morning. 

 

200 steaming nuggets to Southo. Not one dog 

paddle event on the program for the swimming 

carnival! Just another example of the long way our  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

country has to reach equality. 
 

250 steam nuggets to members of the community 

that use Facebook to make personal comments 

rather than stick to the issue. Facebook comments 

are for cowards. 

 

250 steaming nuggets to people who allow their 

dogs to soil the footpath. Trundle is surrounded by 

open spaces for your dog to relieve themselves. 

Have some community pride. 

 

mailto:trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Parent Information Session 

Due to COVID restrictions we are unable to hold 

our extremely popular parent information session. 

Each teacher will provide the students with vital 

classroom information regarding library days, 

necessary requirements for the classroom and 

reward systems. These will be sent home in the 

form of a newsletter this year. 

 

Year 3/4 Headphones 

All students in Year 3/4 will need a set of 

headphones for many different classroom tasks 

over the coming year. We are asking parents to 

provide a set of headphones for their child to use in 

the classroom.  
 

Swimming Carnival 

Last Friday was a warm but enjoyable day at the 

swimming carnival. All the students were so 

enthusiastic, trying their hardest when competing in 

events. Congratulations to our champions and also 

to every student who participated in the events! 

Thank you again to Mrs Morgan for organising a 

brilliantly well-run carnival. 

 

Gobondery/NARRAF Swimming Carnival 

The Gobondery/NARRAF swimming carnival will 

be held on Friday the 25th February in Warren. If 

your child is eligible to attend this carnival after our 

school swimming carnival they will be given a 

permission note and list of events over the coming 

week. 

 

Swimming For Sport 

Our regular swimming for sport will commence this 

Friday. We are sending one group to the pool at 

1:00pm. This group will return to school at 2pm, 

have lunch and return to class for half an hour.  

The second group will walk to the pool as per usual 

and can be picked up at 3pm at the pool. 

Alternatively, if your child catches a bus home, they 

will be picked up at the pool. 

 

Please check your child’s note carefully. If your 

child is in the group from 1:00-2:00pm, it is 
preferable for your child to bring their lunch and 

suggested that they also bring extra recess.  

Please return all permission notes to the front 

office as soon as possible. 

 

Sun Safe Policy 

This term is a No Hat No 

Play term. Students 

MUST wear a wide 

brimmed hat. This means 

that if they do not have a 

hat, they cannot 

participate in any outdoor 

activities including lunch time play. We keep a small 

selection of spare hats for those students who 

accidently forget their hats. These hats are washed 

regularly but are not to be used every day by the 
same students. We will endeavour to call parents 

to let them know their child has forgotten their hat 

so that it can be found. Please make sure you put 

your child’s name inside their hat. 

 

Crunch and Sip 

Children are encouraged to bring FRESH fruit or 

vegetables to school for Crunch and Sip. They are 

also able to have a sipper bottle of water in the 

classroom. We encourage the students to regularly 

drink water throughout the day. 

 

Kindergarten’s first morning assembly last 

Wednesday. 
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Secondary  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to all the students who took part 

in the swimming carnival on Friday. The student’s 

enthusiasm, sportsmanship and behaviour was 

outstanding as usual. Particularly big congrats to 

those who swum in every race they were eligible, 

and even some who took 2 turns in the relay to 

make it happen! Thanks to all the staff and 

particularly Mrs Morgan for her organisation. Great 

way to start the year. 

 

This week we commence using the gym as another 

supervised area during lunchtimes. Those students 

who are interested in this will have to have a safety 

induction and anyone who is using weights will be 

under supervision. Tuesdays will be a ‘girl only’ day 
to make sure they have equitable chances of using 

the equipment.  

 

Year 11 & 12 students have received their notes 

for the Western Access Camp which will be held 

next week. The original cost has since been 

subsidised and the cost will be only $50 per 

student. We will be departing next Wednesday 

[23rd of February] at 7am. Please ensure your child 

has returned the note. Massive thanks to the staff 

who are willing to supervise overnight at this camp-

without this we would be unable to run this event 

for our students. 

 

We will be commencing Interest Electives this 

Thursday. Students will make their choices over 

the next 2 days.  

 

Congratulations to all the students for their settled 

approach to the start of the year. This has been 

amazing. 

 

Please contact me at school if there are any issues 

in regards to Secondary. 

 

Have a great week 

Gerry Capell 

Head Teacher Secondary Studies 

 

 
 

 

Secondary Sportspeople of the Week 

Beau Longhurst, MacKenzie Smith, Daniel Smith, 

Zac Holloway 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beau Longhurst MacKenzie Smith 

Daniel Smith Zac Holloway 
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Room 14 transformation 
We are giving room 14 a face lift. 

 

New ergonomic furniture has arrived and it is 

designed to be used in a variety of combinations 

and has wheeled legs. Each desk can be set to a 
different height for the comfort of every student.  

 

Our next step is painting the room and finally  

installation of  high interest displays.  

 

Miss Ranger and Miss Rush 

 

Turf laying over the holidays 
Thank you to Mr Grady and his helpers Miranda 

and Narella who laid turf at the front of the school 

during the holiday break. The grass is looking 

fantastic and aesthetically improves the front of 

the school. This grass will also keep our offices 

cool over hot summer days.  
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Secondary Welfare Levels 
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UNIFORM PROCESS 
 

Please follow the below process for purchasing uniforms: 
 

Please complete the Uniform Order Form and return  
to the Front Office (see next page).  
Orders will need to be submitted 1 day before pick-up, this is to 

allow time for processing. 
We encourage Parents to pay Online. If you are unable to pay 

online, could you please ensure that you have the exact money 
when collecting/ordering. 

If uniforms are not in stock, please be aware that ordering times 
could be up to two weeks. 

Uniforms will need to be paid before collection. 
 

If you have any questions, please call the office on 68921303. 
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Junior Cricket 
Our first game of 2022 saw the Gilgais travel to 

Berryman Oval to take on a vastly improved 

Trundle side full of enthusiasm after the summer 

break. Once again there was a capacity crowd of 

family, friends and Australian selectors. The Gilgais 

were a couple short, thanks to Cameron 

Strudwick and a couple of Condo Master Blasters 

who stepped up to play for them. 

 

Our home ground has rarely looked in 

better shape, and under a cloudless blue sky the 

Gilgais won the toss and sent Trundle into bat. Joe 

and Vashti opened and played some very classy 

shots, successfully seeing off the new ball. Joe was 

again rock solid in defence, and Vashti continued 

to play some beautiful shots off her pads. Tristan 

and Gus came to the crease, keeping the 

scoreboard ticking over with some well placed 

shots and fantastic running between the wickets. 

Confidence was high that we would post another 

decent target to bowl at. 

 

However as so often happens in cricket, this was 

turned on its head when Murray came on to bowl 

his opening over. After a first ball loosener the 

young Gilgais quick produced 3 jaffas in the next 5 
that were virtually unplayable, removing Tristan, 

Cooper and Jamahl. It was a fantastic over, every 

bit as impressive as Scott Boland at the G. In the 

blink of an eye we were on the ropes. Out strode 

Zac who clearly hadn't read the Gilgais script and 

once again played a swashbuckling innings to top 

score with 14. Zac really was seeing them like 

watermelons, well supported by Harry and Adam. 

Tyrone ensured the tail wagged with some heavy 

hitting. At the end of our innings we were all out 

for 66. A very respectable total. 

 

The Gilgais started well, cruising along before 

Tristan took a sharp catch off Zac's 

bowling, slowing their momentum. Adam once 

again was very economical, removing his ex 

teammate Cameron with a diving catch by Harry 

at mid off. Tyrone castled a couple in the middle 

order with some fantastic stump to stump bowling 

and we were in with a chance. As Cooper came in 

to bowl, the fielders were on their toes as he 

always creates plenty of chances. His second over 

saw a climbing delivery with the batter rushing a 

pull shot and sending it high into the air. Jamahl 

made good ground to get under it, with the other 

fielders staying clear to avoid a 1999 Steve Waugh, 

Dizzy Gillespie type collision (youtube it). The ball 

seemed to hang in the air for an age, with Jamahl 

moving left and right as it swirled in the wind. Both 

teams and the whole of the crowd held their 

breath as the ball came back into view. As cool as 

you like, Jamahl never took his eye off the ball and 

pouched the catch, his first ever with a hard ball!! 

With two fists in the air, Jamahl was mobbed by 

his teammates as the crowd erupted. It truly was a 
catch that will go down in Trundle Junior Cricket 

folklore. Well done Jamahl. Vashti got some 

movement off the seam  in the following over to 

remove the number 7 and we were 2 wickets 

away from an historic victory. 

 

Unfortunately for us the Gilgais batted with 

patience and discipline, passing our total with a 

couple of overs to spare. It was another great 

game played in fantastic spirit. Well done to our 

guys who didn't have a single run out in their 

innings, which had been an unwanted feature of 

our game before the Christmas break. Thanks very 

much to Kristy Davison and the Council team for 

having the ground in such tip top shape. Well done 

everyone and see you on Thursday. 

 

Graham Quade 
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Trundle P&A Society Ewe Competitions 
 

Ted Little Memorial Merino Ewe Field Day 

Thursday 17th February 2022 

Leaving Trundle Golf Club at 7.30am, returning around 5.30pm, with a presentation to follow  

Cost: $40 includes bus trip, morning tea, lunch and refreshments 

 

Guest Speaker 

Guy Webb 

Managing Director 

SoilCQuest 

 
Guy will be speaking on the potential of fodder alley shrubs and perennial grasses and legumes inter 

row in grazing systems to help with drought resilience and increased fodder offering in all seasons.  

 

Booking by phone or text to Dominique Nixon 0428 642 415 

COVID conditions may apply 

 

Central Western PAH & I Associations Merino Ewe Competition 

Thursday 3rd March 2022 

 

Leaving Trundle Golf Club at 7.30am, returning around 5.30pm, with a presentation to follow  

Cost: $40 includes bus trip, morning tea, lunch and refreshments 

 

Booking by phone or text to Dominique Nixon 0428 642 415 

COVID conditions may apply 
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